Campus Advisory

Date Issued: 3/12/2010
Reference: Simple Assault by Contact
Concho Hall Parking Lot

University Police are investigating an incident which occurred on 3/9/2010 at
approximately 11:45PM. The female was interviewed by police on 3/12/2010.

According to the female complainant, she was walking from the Center for
Human Performance (CHP) through the Concho Hall parking lot when she was
approached by a white male subject. The female told police she did not know or
recognize the male subject. The male asked her where she was going and if she
would “take me home”? The female refused and they continued walking
together.

The male continued laughing and talking to the female. At one point, the male
grabbed the female by the elbow. The female pulled away from the male and
struck him with a closed fist. The male then said “okay” and simply walked away.

The female reported she was not harmed and believed the male may have
mistook her for another person. Police have received no other similar complaints.

The white male was described as 6’1", slender build, with a gap between his front
teeth. He was reportedly wearing a dark baseball hat, a black hoodie, dark shorts
or pants and dark colored Nike tennis shoes. The approximate age of the subject

is unknown.

Police recommend individuals frequenting this area should be alert and
immediately report any suspicious activity to campus police.

While the intent of the male is not known, added precaution is recommended. In addition,
police remind individuals to avoid walking alone if possible and always try to walk in well
lit areas. There is also added security when remaining close to others or walking in

areas that are well traveled.

Remember...stay aware of your surroundings...be alert and trust your instincts!
Have a great and safe Spring Break.

If you have any information regarding this incident, please contact University
Police @ 942-2071.



